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Charnwood North 
Newsletter 

Your Local Team 

What matters to you  

We have listened to you and the concerns you raised and will prioritise the follow-

ing from March 2025. 

Priority 1: Significant rise in Drug Dealing and Drug Use. What we are going to do: 

High Visibility patrols around key locations to gather intelligence and information 

needed to identify drug dealers and users. Our aim is to seek out those involved in 

the supply of drugs to disrupt them and close down supply lines. 

Priority 2: Speeding. What we are going to do: Following proactive high visibility patrols around targeted areas, we 

have seen a significant rise of speeding. Over the beat surgeries speeding has been an issue overall from people who 

have attended. As a beat team we have completed a few speed ops, in the Wolds and in and around the Seagrave area. 

We have planned a few more speeding ops in and around the beat to combat this issue as speeding will not be tolerat-

ed in our villages. 

Priority 3: Anti-Social Behaviour. What we are going to do: We have seen a recent rise of anti social behaviour at Mill 

Lane, Haines drive and the Poppyfields estate. Anti– social behaviour on Motorbikes and off road bikes has seen a sig-

nificant rise. We will be actively patrolling these areas, if the bikes are being ridden in an anti social manner or likely to 

be involved in anti social behaviour, the bikes can be seized under section 59. We are also conducting high visibility pa-

trols daily, and we have asked partner beats to help conduct patrols when we are not on shift. Furthermore in the eve-

 

• Sileby 

• Barrow Upon Soar 

• Seagrave 

• Sgt 882 Mark Smith 

• PC 1548 Heath Taylor 

• PCSO 6031 Charlie Dash 

• PCSO 6938 Kelly Foulds 

NL59 Covers the below areas 

• Burton on the Wolds 

• Walton on the Wolds 

• Cossington 

 

• Cotes 

• Hoton 

• Wymeswold 
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News 

Community engagements 

Don’t miss out on our events  

Please see our social media page for up coming events on the Charnwood North Beat 

This month: 

PCSO Charlie Dash has been spending some time with the clubs, especially engaging 
with the Cubs in Wymeswold. The children had a good time looking around the police 
car, followed by a Q&A. This month PCSO Kelly Foulds has joined the beat team, if you 
see her out and about please don’t hesitate to say hello and ask any questions! 

 

Beat Engagements 

We are now doing our beat surgeries from the Libraries in Barrow and Sileby. 

Barrow Library:- 14/05/2025 @ 10:30 am — 11:30 am 

Sileby Library:-  31/05/2025 @ 10:30 am — 11:30 am  

Get involved!  

Please take this opportunity to raise any concerns you may have and to find out what we are doing to tackle the issues 
that matter to you.  

We urge you to call 999 in an emergency - if you or someone else are in immediate danger, or a crime is in progress. 

Please take the time to visit the site in order that you can come and share your views, and help to develop the priorities 
that concern you. This can be done using the QR codes below. 

                   Confidence Survey                         Your Views Survey  
        

Facebook : Charnwood Police 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/charnwoodpolice/

